
KANDIYOHI COUNTY AND CITY OF WILLMAR ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION (EDC) 
BUSINESS RETENTION AND EXPANSION/RECRUITMENT (BRE/R) COMMITTEE 

MINUTES 
October 6, 2017 
EDC Board Room 

 
 
Present: Jim Ellingson, Les Heitke, Les Nelson and Ranae Rahn  
             
Excused: Sam Bowen, Bob Carlson and Kelly TerWisscha 
 
Absent: Roger Imdieke and Dean Steinwand  
 
Guest:  Amelia Amor, CLUES Navigator, Ridgewater College 
 
Staff: Aaron Backman, Executive Director  
 
Secretarial: Diane Beck, Legal & Administrative Assistants (LAA) 
 
 
Vice Chairperson Les Nelson called the meeting to order at approximately 9:00 a.m. followed by 
self-introductions. 
 
 
AGENDA—The agenda was approved as emailed.  
 
 
MINUTES—As there was not a quorum in attendance, the September 1, 2017 minutes were received, 
but not approved. 
 
 
REPORTS/PROJECT UPDATES 
 
Historic 313. Backman reported on upgrades to the Foxhole Brewhouse. The Spurs Restaurant is 
slowly progressing with construction expected for completion this fall. 
 
Midtown Plaza. Backman reported on the renovations of the first floor of the building. The main 
anchor will be a Somali grocery store. Leases have been signed by several additional tenants. 
 
Building 320. Backman reported Eryn Hannig, owner of Urban Escape Boutique, LLC in Spicer is 
planning to purchase the Marketing Concepts building in Spicer to expand her business and rent 
out retail space. Interested retail businesses include a coffee shop, juice shop, health foods store 
and a mature women’s fashion shop. Total financing needs are $885,000. Funding sources include 
the lead lender, Granite City Community Bank (GCB), Small Business Administration, owner equity 
and the EDC. Marketing Concepts has signed a purchase agreement for a property on High Avenue 
near the Willmar Senior Center. They plan to renovate that building and improve the parking lot. 
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They expect to move the business by February 1, 2018 and close on the sale of the building to 
Urban Escape by March 1, 2018. 
 
[Connie Schmoll joined the meeting.] 
 
Highway 23 Coalition. Backman and Connie Schmoll reported the Highway 23 Coalition is now a 
formal organization consisting of an executive board, membership structure and committees. To 
date, 11 units of government, 2 organizations, 3 individuals and 24 businesses have committed 
membership. A budget of $31,000 was adopted; however, commitments are over $33,500. Mid-
Minnesota Development Commission will serve as the fiscal agent. Backman announced a 
Transportation Rally will be held on Friday, October 13th at Johnny O’Neil’s in Spicer (see attached). 
Minnesota Department of Transportation (MNDOT) Commissioner, Charlie Zeller, and other 
MNDOT and local dignitaries will be in attendance. Cost is free for Highway 23 Coalition members 
and $15 for non-members. It was the consensus of the committee that the EDC become a member 
of the Coalition. Backman will discuss membership with the board on October 12th. 
 
 
Business Visits/Tours. Backman reported the Minnesota Association of Professional County 
Economic Developers (MAPCED) held its annual meeting on September 22nd at Dooley’s Petroleum 
new office in Willmar. A bus tour included the Destination Playground, WORKUP, Mr. B’s 
Chocolates, Barn Theatre and Historic 313. Schmoll visited several businesses in New London, 
Spicer and Atwater and reported she was impressed with the marketing of New London retail 
businesses. Bonnema Hardware in Spicer is doing well, as well as Paws and Floral in Atwater. 
Backman shared the Grand Stay Hotel in New London is moving forward and recently they had the 
loan closing with Glacial Ridge Hospitality, LLC on the $8 million project. Les Heitke inquired of 
tenants in the new retail building near the Kandi Mall. Backman shared Aspen Dental, Starbucks 
Coffee and a third tenant will be in the new building. Heitke requested an update on plans for the 
land owned by Marcus Construction south of Schwegman’s Cleaners. Backman stated the Graves 
family is planning to construct a strip mall, called Legacy on First, that will include a Domino’s Pizza, 
as well as other tenants. Ownership will be split between the Graves family and Marcus 
Construction (50% land and 50% building). Backman updated committee members on the 
expansion of West Central Steel and Schwieters Chevrolet’s new building on Lakeland Drive south 
of Willmar Avenue. He also provided an update on three Kwik Trip stations coming to Willmar. 
Schmoll, along with the Willmar Ag Chamber group, recently visited the Damhof shrimp farm south 
of Willmar and reported the business is growing rapidly. Schmoll reported she is working with a 
potential client on property formerly owned by Nelson Laundry. She also visited with Orvis Pattison 
regarding future plans for the Kandi Entertainment Center. Mr. Pattison reported they are 
accommodating previously scheduled events. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
 
Workforce Training Program with CLUES/Ridgewater College. Amelia Amor, CLUES Navigator, 
reported on the Workforce Training Certified Nursing Assistant (C.N.A.) Program that began on 
October 2nd at Ridgewater College (see attached). Partners include Bethesda and Rice Memorial 
Hospital. Armor shared information on the CLUES Latino Workforce Initiative (see attached) and 
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reported there are 12 Latino and 1 Somali students in the class. She meets individually with them 
weekly to guide them through the course and possible future career opportunities. The training 
program is 7 weeks or 75 hours. If students miss more than five hours they will be required to make 
up the hours. Upon completion of the program, students are guaranteed an interview.  
 
West Central Job Fair Results. Backman reported the West Central Job Fair was held on September 
19th at the Willmar Conference Center with over 200 attendees and over 40 vendors. Backman and 
Sam Bowen have discussed the 2018 job fair. One suggestion is to have two job fairs; one in the fall 
at Ridgewater College (earlier in the day) for students and one job fair in the spring at Willmar 
Conference Center (later in the day) that would reach another demographic area. Les Nelson 
inquired if the job fair was a successful event and Backman replied he contacted the radio station 
and will report at the next BRE Committee meeting. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT—There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at approximately 
10:21 a.m. 
 
 
NEXT MEETING—The next regular committee meeting is 9:00 a.m., November 3, 2017 in the EDC 
Board Room. 






























	Minutes—As there was not a quorum in attendance, the September 1, 2017 minutes were received, but not approved.



